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Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 8:35 AM.  


1. 1. Open Time for Public Comment.  
Staff updated the Task Force on scheduling information for the ZunZun public outreach for schools, detailing that nine schools have been scheduled so far.  Jon Elam suggested revisiting educations programs to extend into Novato, outside of their request not to participate in Zero Waste Programs.  Staff reported that Novato has identified no interested in participating in JPA associated zero waste programs.  Staff also introduced Elissa Giambastiani as San Rafael’s newly appointed member of the LTF.  Staff reported that Jon Elam has served as the Local Task Force Chair for a year and the LTF may elect a chair for 2011.  Tamara Hull proposed Jon Elam remain as LTF Chair for the year.  M/s Haskell, Garbarino to elect Jon Elam as LTF Chair. The motion was approved unanimously.
2. 2. Approval of the September 1, 2010 JPA Local Task Force Minutes. 
3. M/s Figueroa, Levy to approve the September 1, 2010 meeting minutes.  The motion was 
unanimously approved.
4. 3. Zero Waste Grant Program Options
.  Staff reported that JPA Board Members have asked that the Local Task Force develop a full list of programs that will be eligible for grant funding

.  The grant program is a tool to facilitate implementation of the Zero Waste Toolkit documents for the first year, but funding that exceeds those costs will be eligible for other waste reduction and diversion programs.  The LTF agreed to create a grant program subcommittee to bring a recommendation to the JPA Board.  Tania Levy and Patty Garbarino volunteered to be part of the grant subcommittee.
4. Local Task Force Vacancy Update
.  Staff reported that there are several vacancies on the LTF which often prevents the Task Force from reaching a quorum for 
meetings.  Current vacancies include Southern Marin Cities, Ross Valley, and an 
Environmental seat.  
Staff has solicited for the Environmental seat, which will be up for review by the Executive Committee and JPA Board.  The other cities and towns have been notified of their vacancies.  Appointments will likely be made at the JPA Board meeting on January 27, 2011.  No action was required.
5. Zero Waste Outreach Program Update.  
Staff reported that a preferred contractor has been selected for the public outreach program development.  Nine submittals were received, three were selected for interviews by a grading panel of two LTF members and one Staff member.  A committee of the LTF Chair, the JPA Chair, JPA 
Staff, and staff from a neighboring municipality interviewed the 3 firms and concluded with a unanimous selection that ‘The Hive’ be selected for outreach development.  Jon Elam requested ‘The Hive’ return and present their ideas to the LTF at a later time.
6. Open time for Member Comment.  Joan Irwin stated that she has made good progress with developing food waste programs 
at various locations around the County.  
Roger Roberts suggested members review a composting program development in West 
Marin.  
Staff informed the Task Force of a developing 
compost and green waste facility in Nicasio, which will come to operation in the very 
near future.  More information will be supplied by staff once the facility opens.  David 
Haskell suggested Madeline Hope be encouraged to attend more LTF meetings.
7. 
Adjourn.
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